
Morning update - 7 June 2021 

2 messages 

 
Emergency Operations Center <eoc@dillinghamak.us> Mon, Jun 7, 2021 at 9:13 AM 
To: Chris Hladick <manager@dillinghamak.us> 

Good morning.  The travel notification forms are rolling in. 
 
- Richard 
 
Business Insider "More teens are ending up in the hospital with COVID- 
19, now the CDC is urging parents to get them vaccinated" 
https://www.businessinsider.com/more-teens-ending-up-hospitalized-covid-19-cdc-director-says-2021-6 
 
USA Today "Vaccination rates fall to new lows; Mississippi last for 
fully inoculated people; Moderna shot coming soon for kids: Live COVID- 
19 updates" 
https://www.usatoday.com/story/news/health/2021/06/07/covid-vaccine-variant-cdc-world-health-organization/7576680002/ 
 
USA Today "Flying to Maui? Travelers will no longer be tested for 
coronavirus on arrival" 
https://www.usatoday.com/story/travel/news/2021/06/04/hawaii-travel-restrictions-maui-ending-covid-test-arrival/7542559002/ 
 
NPR "A New Type Of COVID-19 Vaccine Could Debut Soon" 
https://www.npr.org/sections/health-shots/2021/06/06/1003328413/new-type-of-covid-vaccine-could-debut-soon 
 
Graphics:  SOA DHHS Vaccine Dashboard for Friday 4 June 2021 
-- 
Richard J. Thompson, EOC Manager 
City of Dillingham, AK 
PO Box 889, Dillingham, AK   99576 
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Chris Hladick <manager@dillinghamak.us> Mon, Jun 7, 2021 at 12:29 PM 
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To: Lori Goodell <lori.goodell@dillinghamak.us> 

 
Mayor and Council: 
 
There are a couple of things worth noting from Richard Thompson's daily Covid report. The first is the fact that Hawaii has relaxed their travel 
restrictions. I traveled to Hawaii in Mid February and thought they had really done it right. There is a new vaccine coming soon which should 
be interesting as well, 
 
Next please see the screenshot provided in Richard Thompson's daily report which shows various locals and the vaccination rates.  
 
The Dillingham Census Area (including Dillingham) stands at 57% of the eligible population with at least one dose of vaccine.  The State of 
Alaska Vaccination Dashboard does not currently break out communities from the Census Area or Boroughs.  However, a request on 27 May 
2021 to SOA DHSS via the Dillingham Public Health Clinic for breakout of Dillingham's vaccination status separate from the Dillingham 
Census Area indicated that at that time 61% of the eligible population in Dillingham had received at least one dose of vaccine. 
 
Notice there are areas in the Region with even higher vaccination rates.  
 
The Mayor and I are attempting to set up a meeting with the Hospital Medical Staff to talk about our disposition and then I need to think about 
next steps regarding whether or not to continue the City EOC. You will also find attached a memo from Richard Thompson that I asked him to 
prepare, basically  a list of things that need to be done if and when we stand down the Emergency Operations Center; and which tasks will 
need to continue. Given the fact that the State of Alaska has relaxed requirements and many states are opening up we need to prepare to do 
the same. 
 
Richard continues his work as scheduled. The travel forms continue to come in and phone calls are fielded by his office. There was one case 
reported here in Dillingham, according to the State of Alaska, on 5-20-2021. The number of cases in the region appear to be drastically 
tapering off as vaccinations increase.   At some point we will need to decide when to open city hall.   My plan is to open city hall when all 
employees are vaccinated which should happen soon. 
-- 
Chris Hladick 
Interim City Manager 
City of Dillingham, Alaska 
907.843.2131 - mobile 
manager@dillinghamak.us 
P.O. Box 889, 141 Main Street 
Dillingham, Alaska 99576 
https://www.dillinghamak.us/ 

 

 

mailto:manager@dillinghamak.us
https://www.dillinghamak.us/



